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Kitsap 911 Board of Directors Meeting of

September 5, 2017
ATTENDING:

Board of Directors:
Robert Gelder- Kitsap County Commissioner

Ed Wolfe-Kitsap County Commissioner
Charlotte Garrido, Kitsap County Commissioner
Sheriff Gary Simpson- Kitsap County
Patty Lent-City of Bremerton Mayor
Becky Erickson- City of Poulsbo Mayor
Val Tollefson- City of Bainbridge Island Mayor

Rob Putannsuu- City of Port Orchard Mayor

Jerry McDonald-City of Bremerton Council Member 
Greg Wheeler-City of Bremerton Council Member (Vice Chair)

David Ellingson-Fire Commissioner (Chair)

Dusty Wiley-Fire Commissioner

Bob Muhleman- Fire Commissioner

Staff: 
Richard Kirton- Executive Director

Maria Jameson-Owens- Deputy Director

Tracey Kellogg- Finance Manager

Rachelle Tate- Administrative Specialist
Absent: 
Call to Order:  Chair David Ellingson called the meeting to order at 12:30 pm. 
Additional Agenda Items: None
Public Comment: None

Adoption of the minutes: Director Charlotte Garrido made a motion to adopt the minutes from June 6, 2017 and July 14, 2017. Motion was seconded by Director Becky Erickson. Motion carried.
Executive Committee Report
Executive Director Kirton reported the Executive Committee has been hard at work since the last Board of Directors meeting and meeting regularly. Since the last Board of Directors meeting the following actions items took place;
*Approval various A/P warrants and payroll
*Adopted Resolution 2017-004, Revising Wage Range for Unrepresented Admin Employees.
*Authorized termination of the CENCOM ILA
Action Item

Fire Units of Use- Unknown Injury Accidents
Executive Director Kirton provided the Board of Directors an Information paper on this topic. The Board discussed it and decided to leave as is and continue to count MVCG events as 1 unit of use regardless of whether fire units respond or not. 

No motion was required.
Staffing Report

Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens reported there are currently six vacant positions. Three new hires started on 09/11/17 and one lateral. 

The last recruitment closed on 08/28/17 with potential start of November or December. 
Finance Report
Finance Manger Tracey Kellogg presented the Kitsap 911 financial report for the end of June. Revenues are above projection with received are at 53.1% with a goal of 48.6%. Sales tax revenue was above project with the total being 51.5% received of the total budget. Kitsap 911 has expended 48.5% of the total appropriations. Salaries and Benefits are 0.8% below the budget. There have been no reserve funds used and no risks identified.
Goals and Projects and Transition Report
Mr. Kirton gave a brief report and all projects besides the ones listed below are on track.

User Agreements- All of the User Agreements have been executed except for Kitsap County.
Develop proposal for reducing call to en-route times- This project was request by the Fire Chiefs and is a project to make changes to how we are alerting units they have a call for service. It would change from analog to digital. The design proposal should be completed by the end of this month. 
Backup Center- The architect is working on a revision to the site plan. The water district has ensured us that they want this on the property. 
ESINET Cutover- The ESINET is the network 911 calls go over state wide and is managed by the State of WA. The State originally said the 911 centers would start cutting over in February 2017 but now has moved to February of 2018. At this time it looks like Kitsap 911 will be in the 2nd or 3rd group for the cutover when it takes place.

Mobile Responder Deployment-The mobile responder on the smartphone and tablets has been delayed. Beta tests are currently being done with agencies and expect this to be available to all agencies by the end of the year.
Additional Items/Good of the Order
Director Gelder asked when the Kitsap 911 Board of Directors organization will be reviewed. Executive Director Kirton said that the plan was to have one full year with the current board and then start having conversation. Director Wiley asked the Board of Directors to compile ideas and get this information to Executive Director Kirton on what changes would like to see on the board compensation. 

Director Lent asked if the county has released ownership of the Kitsap 911 building yet. Executive Director Kirton said that the military has signed off on the assignment agreement language. The final has been sent. 

Director Tollefson wanted to point out that with the Texas National disaster it is a great time to take a look at everything and make sure Kitsap 911 is ready. Executive Director Kirton informed the board that Kitsap 911 is evaluating all areas of redundancy. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:03 PM.

The next scheduled meeting of the Kitsap 911 Board of Directors is December 5, 2017 at 12:00 at Kitsap 911
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